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MISSION STATEMENT 

Our mission is to en-

sure that students 

will find their purpose 

and become success-

ful, lifelong learners 

and positive contribu-

tors in a changing 

world. 

March 2019 
Superintendent’s News 

 We are two months into the new year and I wonder how many are sƟll sƟcking with their new year’s 
resoluƟons.  It’s always tough to sƟck to a goal, especially if it requires a change in behavior like working out or 
limiƟng our donut intake.   

I recently finished reading a book called “The 5 Second Rule.”  No, this is not the rule where you can 
eat food that was dropped on the floor as long as you get it within 5 seconds.  The rule is about geƫng things 
done. When you decide you should do something, you have 5 seconds to make a decision to act, or the chance 
will be gone. 

When you decide you need to exercise, countdown from 5 and do it.  When you decide to ask your 
boss for a raise, countdown from 5 and do it.  If you don’t act within 5 seconds, 
you begin to succumb to your feelings. I never feel like working out or making a 
difficult phone call.  But it must be done. And it doesn’t maƩer what diet you 
follow or workout program you choose. The point is that you DO SOMETHING. 

So, what does this have to do with the school and educaƟng 
kids?  Well, nothing really. It was just on my mind and I wanted to share.  If you 
are interested in this book, our library has it available for checkout.  In fact, the 
library has a selecƟon of several of my recommended books. I’d suggest you 
check it out. 

You may have heard that Mrs. Sayler‐SieŅes and Mr. Simpson have 
tendered their resignaƟons as high school math teachers.  Also, the board has accepted the resignaƟon of Mrs. 
Miller as Kindergarten teacher. We sure hate to see these great teachers leave our district but wish them all 
the best.  We have hired Meagan Feril to fill one of the high school math posiƟons. We are currently working to 
fill the other two teaching posiƟons as well as the head high school football coaching vacancy. 

I’m excited to report that our roboƟcs program has been doing great things.  Our 5th and 6th grade 
students parƟcipated in their first compeƟƟon earlier this year.  A couple of teams qualified for the state com‐
peƟƟon. The high school program hosted their first meet at the county annex building in January.  There were 
about eight schools and 30 teams that parƟcipated. 

I am sad to see that RepresentaƟve Greg Lewis resigned his posiƟon in the Kansas House of Repre‐
sentaƟves.  Greg is a great man and has been an advocate for public educaƟon and the kids in our community, 

among other things.  I admire him for making tough decisions based on what is best 
for the people he represents. He never got his marching orders from special interest 
groups or was beholden to any outside interests.  That genuine statesmanship 
seems to be a rarity in our poliƟcal climate today. Thank you, Rep. Lewis for your 
service. 
Early educaƟon is an important focus for our district.  It’s criƟcal that students enter 

Kindergarten ready to learn.  Our district offers free preschool for all students ages 3 and up.  All new pre‐
school students MUST aƩend a screening to be eligible to aƩend our preschool.  The screenings help us idenƟ‐
fy specific student needs and help us plan for the upcoming school year. 

There will be a preschool screening on Friday, March 8th from 9:00‐3:00 at the Church of Christ in St. 
John.  Call 620‐549‐3504 to schedule an appointment. Other screenings are available but this is the only one 
held in St. John.  Contact the elementary office with any quesƟons. 

Another aspect of preparing students for school is our Parents‐As‐Teachers program.  Johnna Stan‐
ford is our PAT director and Carol SieŅes is the PAT educator. They are available to work with a limited number 
of families throughout the year.  Please contact the elementary office if you would like more informaƟon in the 
Parents‐As‐Teachers program. The PAT office is located in the building just south of the library.  We are grate‐
ful to SJN Bank for donaƟng rent for use of this building. 
As always, if you’d like to visit about any of these topics or have other quesƟons or concerns, I can be reached 
at 620‐549‐3564 or meyerj@usd350.com.  I am proud to be a Tiger and proud to serve USD 350 with Purpose, 
Passion, and Pride. 

‐Josh Meyer – USD 30 Superintendent 
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